Chairperson’s Report on Drama Fest 2008 
I am very pleased to report to member schools that this year 40 schools took part in the Drama Fest. Earlier this year, in January, 30 teachers from 23 schools took part in the drama workshops given by Ms. Tanya Kempston, Teacher Advisor of the NET Section at the EdB. They learnt basic drama skills and how to develop a drama using minimal props and costumes. 
The seven Drama Fest sessions were held from 8 to 17 April 2008 at five different venues. I wish to thank host schools for their full support of the Drama Fest. They are: True Light Girls’ College, Maryknoll Convent School, Kiangsu-Chekiang College (Shatin), St. Stephen’s Girls’ College and Shau Kei Wan Government Secondary School.  Host school coordinators also deserve our special thanks. They are Mr. Cheung Pak Ki, Ms Cynthia Ho, Ms. Vivian So and Ms. Terri Donlon.    

This year we had 16 adjudicators, many of whom were from our supporting organizations. We thank Dr. David Jiang, Dean of School of Drama at HK Academy for Performing Arts; Mr. Ko Tin Lung, Artistic Director of Chung Ying Theatre Company and Mr. Simon Tham, Head of the NET Section at the EdB. Special thanks go to our Honorary Chief Adjudicator, Mr. Irving Koo, chairman of the HKEEA.   

Adjudicators from the NET Section were Mr. Peter Broe, Ms. Tanya Kempston, Ms. Lorraine Tweedy and Ms. Jenny Wai. This year, we also invited NETs from participating and non-participating schools to act as adjudicators. We thank Ms. Julien Hawthorne, Mr. David George Dearman, Ms. Kristina Alexandra Janavicius, Mr. Jocelyn Gagnon, Mr. Robert Haines, Ms. Paula Mak, Mr. Rajeev Nair and Mr. Stephen Russell.  

Mrs. Liliana Kung, Principal of Shau Kei Wan Government Secondary School, coordinated the whole Drama Fest. Her teacher Ms. Anne Cheng designed the poster, banner and certificates while Mr. Martin Lo and the school’s stage management team rendered backstage support to schools at the final Outstanding Performances at Sheung Wan Civic Centre on 10 May 2008. Other committee members of the AEMSS gave their support with liaison work, ticketing, photography and updating the Association’s website at www.emi.edu.hk.

Very special thanks go to our Guest of Honour Mr. Chris Wardlaw, Deputy Secretary for Education, who presented the trophies to the winners on 10 May. Mr. Irving Koo, Honorary Chief Adjudicator, gave comments and also presented some of the awards. Not to be forgotten are those who worked behind the scenes – they are the SCOLAR Support Unit who helped to book the venue for the Prize Presentation Ceremony and Outstanding Performances, HKEdCity for video-taping the performances, Sing Tao Daily and The Student Standard for the press releases.

The Drama Fest could not have achieved such success without the effort and contribution from each one of you. I take this opportunity to thank you all and I hope to see you again in 2009!

Liliana Kung
Chairperson of Drama Sub-committee 

